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MONDAY, JANUARY 28, 2019 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
THE BOARD OF DARKE COUNTY COMMISSIONERS MET IN REGULAR SESSION AT 1:30 P.M. WITH MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Commissioners Chairman Matthew W. Aultman; Vice Chairman Michael E. Stegall and Commission Member Michael W. 
Rhoades; Robin Blinn, Administrative Clerk/Secretary; Charity Hutt, Assistant Clerk/Secretary; Kelly Hiatt, HR 

Coordinator/Business Manager; Sally Keiser w.Grants Office; Susan Hartley w/Earlybird; Erik Martin w/Daily Advocate; and 
Alex Mikos w/TIGER Radio. 
 
Minutes of Wednesday, January 23, 2019:  Mr. Rhoades moved to approve; motion seconded by Mr. Stegall  and ALL voted YEA. 
 

 
IN THE MATTER OF RESOLUTION (R-23-2019) EXAMINATION AND ALLOWANCE OF BILLS 

                         

 

                             
 

 

IN THE MATTER OF QUOTES FOR EQUIPMENT AT THE DARKE COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPT. (Fire Suppression 

System – Emergency Repairs) 

 
Whereas, the Darke County Board of Commissioners received the following quotes from Chief Deputy Mark 

Whittaker, advising them that the fire safety equipment out at the Sheriff’s Dept. has failed and is in need of 

repairs ASAP; and 

 

Whereas, the Clerk for the Board presented the following quotes: 
 
 Koorsen Fire & Safety, Indianapolis, IN 

 
             
After presentation of the quote; Mr. Rhoades moved to approve the one quote from Koorsen for $4,500.00, due to 

being an emergency and replacement equipment is needed ASAP, and stated that Koorsen already serves Darke 

County with fire & safety equipment; motion seconded by Mr. Stegall and all voted YEA. 

******* 
 Garber Electrical Contractors, Englewood, OH 

 
 

Mr. Stegall moved to approve the one quote from Garber Electrical for $475.00; motion seconded by Mr. Rhoades 

and all voted YEA.  
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IN THE MATTER OF FIXING DATE FOR NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING #1 FOR COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS 

 
Mr. Rhoades moved to approve the following “Notice of Public Hearing #1” fixing of date of Hearing on Monday, February 11, 
2019, at 10:00 a.m.; motion seconded by Mr. Stegall seconded the motion and all voted YEA. 
 

 
 

 

 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATE OF APPOINTMENT FOR DARKE COUNTY AIRPORT OPERATIONS 
MANAGER 

 
Mr. Stegall moved to approve the following “Appointment”; motion seconded by Mr. Rhoades and all voted YEA. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZATION OF MEETING EXPENSES (Darke Co. Prosecuting Attorney) 
 
Mr. Rhoades moved to approve the following request; motion seconded by Mr. Stegall and all voted YEA. 
 

#001-1300.532000 (RECOMMENDED) 
Attending:  OH State Bar Assoc.-District 2 Annual meeting/March 6, 2019/Greenville, OH/R. Kelly Ormsby, Margaret B. Hayes, Deborah Quigley & Jesse Green 
Meals: $30.00 x 3/Registration: $75.00 x 4/Estimated total for meeting: $390.00 
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IN THE MATTER OF PAY INS 

 

Pay In#101884 Received of Commissioners Airport-Insurance pymnt for crash 11/17/18 & hangar rent $770.00 
Pay In#101885 Received of Commissioners Co.-partial insurance reimb.-crash 11/17/18 $577.25 

Pay In#101892 Received of Commissioners Co.- Veh. Maint. Dept.- reimb. Oct.-Dec. ’18 uniform reimb.   $93.21 

Pay In#101903 Received of Commissioners Co. Vehicle Maint. – charges for service $886.91 

Pay In#101949 Received of Commissioners Co. Health Ins.-’19 program yr. – ½ of wellness grant $3,396.00 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
IN THE MATTER OF PUBLIC ATTENDEES COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 
 

**Erik Martin w/Daily Advocate:  Wanted some information about the new Airport Manager?  The Commissioners 
advised that he will be starting next Monday, February 4th, and will be available for question & answers. 

 

**Susan Hartley w/Earlybird:  Wanted to know what the starting salary is for the new Airport Manager?  

Commissioner Aultman advised that he is starting at $18.00. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

MR. STEGALL MOVED TO ADJOURN AT 1:42 P.M.; SECONDED BY MR. RHOADES AND ALL VOTED YEA. 

 

 
 
           _____________________________________ 

                                                                                              MATTHEW W. AULTMAN 
____________                                                   ________ 

Robin R. Blinn, Administrative Clerk/Secy.                                                               
                                                                                  ___________                           ____________                          

                                                                                                                                                                       MICHAEL E. STEGALL 

                                                                                                                 

                                                                         ______   _ 

Charity A. Hutt, Assistant Clerk/Secy.                                                                                __                                        ___________  

                                                                                                                                                                                      MICHAEL W. RHOADES, 
                                                                                                                                                                  Board of Darke Co. Commissioners                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
IN THE MATTER OF FURTHER DISCUSSION BY THE BOARD      

 

**All Commissioners and Secy. Robin Blinn met with Co. Treasurer Scott Zumbrink for the 1st quarterly 

Investment Advisory meeting of 2019. 


